
                        Questions On Notice  Council Meeting 24 August 2020 
 
  from Christopher Mills    52 Caroline St East Devonport. 
 
  Land at 54  Caroline  St 
 
1..... 
               The Coordinator of  Parks & Reserves  in an internal document ( 8 August 2019) refers to                      
              this landslip zone as  a “Park”.    In  direct  contradiction The General Manager   
              claimed ( 27 July Council  Meeting)  that : 
            “Council has not created a new park and there is no change to the existing use of the land.” 
 
                However  a complete row of 7 mature  trees  was cut down on 5 November 2019  and a                       
               “Planting Plan”  consisting of 4 areas of garden beds  was proposed on 24 December          
               2019,   to compensate for the destruction of the trees,    
                  
                As previous Administrations  have indicated in writing that the land use was to retain the                   
               trees as they stabilized potential landslip…..there obviously is a new use  for the land, and  
               if it is  not a “Park” then what is it?              
 
                                                              .                                    

 
             

 
2  The photo shows  7 tree stumps with vigorous regrowth…. A sign that the root systems 



were healthy and casting doubt on the General Manager’s claim  ( 11 November 2019)  that 
the entire row of  trees were cut down because they were “in poor health” . 

 
        Why did the Parks &  Reserves team  so hastily  spray the  living  & healthy  stumps   that  
        were exhibiting  signs of vigorous re-  growth  with poison on Thursday  June 4  2020,   
        what was the herbicide and how much was used?  


